
Organisers’ Comments 

 

The area around Will Necks can experience an amazing variety of conditions for 

orienteering – this time it was a low visibility mist!  Our thanks are due to Jeff Pakes 

for planning, and Simon Beck for controlling, well researched courses at such short 

notice.  Although the overall turnout of QO members was low, the 25% representation 

of JOG participants was encouraging.  The open areas were appreciated by all, 

included the ponies who seem to have developed a taste for kites and control boxes!   

 

Thanks to our ‘team1’, with apologies for my lack of communication.  Hopefully 

Vikki Page will be more efficient at our next commitment – on 31st Jan at Buckland 

Wood. We had the luxury of the use of a large parking field (thanks to farmer Bill 

Fewings) which enabled us to avoid clashing with the other forest users in the public 

car park. 

 

Judy and Roger Craddock 


